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City of Bel Aire, Kansas 

 

STAFF REPORT 
 

DATE:  1/27/2023     

 

TO: City Council 

 

FROM: Jay Cook 

 

RE: Bid for Sidewalk Installment Between West Entrance of Central Park Ave and Isley School  

 

SUMMARY:  Asked and received bids from multiple concrete contractors to install new concrete 

walkway from the west entrance of Central Park Ave to the termination of sidewalk at Isley School. 

 

DISCUSSION:   

 

Contractor Amount 

Ruiz Concrete $29,982 

Rochel Concrete $30,750 

Calvin Opp Concrete $25,700 
South Central Sealing and Paving $31,962.50 

 

 

FINANCIAL:  Funds have been allocated in the Capital Improvement Reserve Budget to achieve the 

goal from WAMPO and City Council to connect incomplete sidewalk along Woodlawn between 

Central Park Ave and Isley School.  

 

 

RECOMMENDATION:  All reported bids are reputable concrete companies that are licensed with the 

City and work throughout the City.  Staff recommends taking the bid from Calvin Opp Concrete to 

complete the project.   


